NEWS OF THE BALLARAT THAMWAY PRESERVATION SOCIETY LIMITED

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The Annual General Meeting of the Society will be held at 1.00 p.m. at the Tram Depot, South Gardens Reserve, Botanic Gardens, Ballarat, on Sunday 16 October 1977

The following Nominations have been received by the Secretary:

Position	Nominee	Proposed by	Seconded by
President	Frank Hanrahan	C. Duncan	G. Dean
Ballarat Vice-President	Len Doult	C. Dean	G. Dean
Melbourne Vice-President	W. (Eill) Jessup	C. Duncan	P. 0'Connor
Secretary	Noel Forster	C. Duncan	C. Dean
Treasurer	Carolyn Dean	T. Murray	J. Hearsch
Ordinary Board Member	Geoff. Dean	T. Murray	J. Hearsch
(six positions)	Campbell Duncan	P. 0'Connor	N. Forster
,	Richard Gilbert	C. Dean	G. Dean
	Graham Jordan	J. Chadwick	R. Gilbert
	W. (Bill) Kingsley	D. Jessup	I. Kingsley
•	Peter Winspur	C. Jacobson	G. Roofthooft

As the number of nominations does not exceed the number of vacancies an election will not be necessary and the above persons are therefore declared elected to the respective positions.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (Picnic Day)

The Meeting this year will be held at the Tran Depot and it is suggested this could be made a "picnic" day for members and their families or friends. Members are reminded that the Sunday Excursion Train from Melbourne "stops if required" at Wendouree Station which is about 10 minutes walking time from the St Aidans Drive terminus. We have had at least two visitors being told, by station staff at Ballarat Station, that the train does not stop. On arrival at Ballarat you must tell the Guard that you wish to alight at Wendouree; and, if the train does not look like stopping at Wendouree, then it is suggested that you stop the train yourself (i.e. "Pull the Tap") as this conditional stop is shown in the Working Time Table and the train is obliged to stop if requested. Rem. ber that tickets to Ballarat are available to Wendouree, there is no need to purchase a ticket at Ballarat.

REMINDER NOTICES

Reminder Notices are enclosed for those members who have not yet renewed. This is the Final Notice and we trust you will renew your membership with us as we have said many times before "we value your membership".

TRAM No. 11

The Society has gratefully accepted former SEC tram No. 11, which has been under the care of the Daylesford Historical Society. Negotiations have been conducted over the past few months with this group and we were very pleased when they advised us that we were to be given possession of this tram. Members Gary Davey, Peter Winspur, Barry McCandlish and John Wayman worked hard in removing the tram to our off-site storage at Sebastapol on Wednesday 10 August aided by Barry James Lifting Service and Kennedy's Transport Service.

JACK CHADWICK RETIRES

Member Jack Chadwick (unbeaten badge selling champion) has recently retired from B.V. Menswear store in Prahran. We will now see more of Jack at Ballarat and wish him well in his retirement. Also we thank him for his attention to our members who patronised his store.